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Up Coming  Events  

 

Doddridge, Sutherland, Mortimer Memorial Run  

Date:  Saturday 15
th

 March  

Venue: Car Run & Lunch at Strathgordon  
Meet  Time : 9.00 am Granton Memorial Hall, Forest Rd, Granton  
  12 noon to 1.00 pm Lunch at Lake Pedder Chalet, Strathgordon  
RSVP:  Lisa & Damien Febey@internode.on.net 62781956 
 

2014 Devonport Motor Show  

Date:  Sunday , 23
rd

 March  

Venue: Roundhouse Park, Victoria Parade, Devonport.  

RSVP:  Colin  Full er; vk7zcf@iinet.net.au  6382 1245 

(Please contact Colin for Meet time & details.)  

 

2014 Seafest, Triabunna & 2014 France to Freycinet  Festival , 

French Car Display  

Date:  Saturday & Sunday 5/
 

6
th

 April  

Venue/s: To be advised 

RSVP: Colin  Fuller;  vk7zcf@iinet.net.au  6382 1245 
 

2014 Picnic at Ross  

Post Vintage Car Club Annual Invitation  

Date: Sunday, 18th May,  2014 

Venue: Ross Community Sports Ground  (Details TBA)  

RSVP: Lisa & Damien Febey@internode.on.net 62781956 

 

2014 Bastille Day  Joint Car Display with CCCT  

ȹ3ÏÐÚɯàÌÈÙɯÐÛɀÚɯÖÜÙɯÛÜÙÕɯÛÖɯdo this) 

Date: Saturday, 12th July 2014 

Venue: Parliament House lawns, Hobart  

Dinner:  Details TBA  

RSVP:  Febey@internode.on.net 62781956 
 
Shannonõs Displays  link:  http://www.shannons.com.au/  
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A Few Words from  the 
President... 
 
I hope everyone had a great Christmas 

ÈÕËɯÐÚɯÏÈÝÐÕÎɯÈɯÎÖÖËɯàÌÈÙɯÚÖɯÍÈÙȭɯɯ(ɀÝÌɯÕÖÛɯ

been doing much on the car front except for 

a gearbox rebuild to fix an energizer spring 

and to replace all gaskets and seals so as to 

ÍÐßɯÖÐÓɯÓÌÈÒÚȭɯ(ɀÓÓɯÍÐÛɯÛÏÐÚɯÎÌÈÙÉÖßɯÛÖɯÔàɯ1ÌÕÈÜÓÛɯ1ƕƖɯÞÏÌÕɯ(ɯÏÈÝÌɯÙebuilt another engine and 

will install them both together.  

 

I have been busy doing non-car activities such as building pallet furniture; installing a solar 

hot water system; and playing with home surveillance cameras.  

 

It has been brought to my attention that there are four milestones worth celebrating in the 

French motoring world this year; these are: 100 years since the Parisian Taxis mostly Renault 

Type AG1 models were requisitioned to carry troops from Paris to the First Battle of the 

Marne; 50th anniversary of the launch of the Renault R8 Gordini; the 30th anniversary of the 

ground breaking Renault Espace and the 30th ÈÕÕÐÝÌÙÚÈÙàɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ Ó×ÐÕÌɯÔÈÎÈáÐÕÌɯɁ,ÐÓÓÌɯ

,ÐÓÌÚɂȭɯ(ɀve just received the latest publication and have also noticed that itɀs the 100th 

edition.  

 

As some of you already are aware the French Car Club of Tasmania has its Sporting Status 

again with Confederation of Australian Motor Sport. This means that members interested in 

competing in motor sport such as Motorkhanas, Khanacross, Regularities and Hill Climbs 

can now do so. Remember that you will also require the appropriate CAMS license. 

 

The 2014 Formula One season gets underway soon with the first race being held at Albert 

Park in Melbourne on March 16. With the departure of Mark Weber from  the Red Bull Team 

at the end of the 2013 season, another Aussie Daniel Ricciardo who raced for Toro Rosso in 

2013 is replacing Mark to partner Sebastian Vettel who is aiming for his fifth straight 

championship. The driver changes are not the only thing s that are changing F1 this year; the 

engines are going from V10 3 litres to 1.6 litre turbo charged units. It will be an interesting 

season to see if Renault can be as dominant with the new turbo engines as it has been in the 

past four  years with the V10. 

 

As always drive safely and hope to see you at any one of our many events coming up 

through the rest of the year. 

Cheers, Col. 
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Brickendon BBQ Saturday, 11th October 2013 
 

It  had been suggested that Brickendon is a lovely spot to drive to for a BBQ, so after some 

consideration, a date was set at short notice, and an invitation  broadcast. A good number of 

club members from different parts of the State turned up with plenty of food to enjoy the day. 

 

As you all know, Brickendon is ÐÕɯÈɯÝÌÙàɯÏÐÚÛÖÙÐÊɯȿÕÌÊÒɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÞÖÖËÚɀɯÉÌÐÕÎɯȹÈÓÔÖÚÛȺɯÈɯÚÛÖÕÌɀÚɯ

throw from Woolmers Estate.  Both are ÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÉÈÊÒɯÉÓÖÊÒÚɯÖÍɯ+ÖÕÎÍÖÙËȭɯɯ(ÛɀÚɯÈÓÚÖɯÐÕɯÈ 

wonderful ly picturesque  setting with amazing timber  barns, the smallest, quaintest church & 

farm cottages replete with farm animals, du cks and chooks. Some of us undertook a walk ing 

ȿÛÙÐ×ɀ from Brickendon via a 40 meter swing bridge to the Woolmers estate & homestead 

boundary and back before tucking into a splendid BBQ with  salads. 

 

We had a good head wind on the walk to Woolmers, but it  became a mighty  stiff breeze on the 

return journey.  The speed walking  done by some on the return trip may have been due to 

rumbling tummies  as it was almost a 2 hour return trip (2.8 kms each way).  After  good food, 

wine & convivial  company everyone enjoyed a good look around the farm before finally 

departing .  Some members travelled north afterwards t o NAMT to make sure ÛÏÌàɯËÐËÕɀÛɯÔÐÚÚɯ

ÛÏÌɯɁ5ÐÝÙÌɯ+Ìɯ%ÙÈÕÊÌɂɯ#ÐÚ×ÓÈàȭ 

 

 
(Above:  A f orce 10 gale caused a bridge traffic jam  so ÛÏÌɯ ËËÐÚÖÕɀÚɯÞÌÙÌɯÙÖÜÕËÐÕÎ up a sheep). 
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Frogs Ψn Wogs car display, 9th November 2013 
 

On Friday 8 th December weather conditions on the drive  from Hobart to Launceston 

deteriorated with heavy rain and freezing temperatures.   High winds and torrential 

rain continued through Friday  night  in Launceston.  Fine weather for the display the 

next day was not looking at all promising.  

 

By morning it was st ill raining but  it  had eased.  Amazingly , luck was on our side as 

the day improved markedly with the sun returning  mid morning and beaming from 

lunch time on!  Evidence that perhaps prayers (do) work!   

 

This event drew a good number of  French Cars and members from our club, and the  

Italian Car Enthusiast Club, however, there were slightly disappointing numbers of 

Citroen Car Club folk .  However,  there as a good array of cars representing a wide 

range of ages and marques.  A good day was enjoyed by all.  The cars drew  

onlookers as people milled about the cars. 

 

FCCT members Mike and Evelyn ran the BBQ with precision like teamwork , assisted 

once again by Wayne & Christine Stevens, themselves seasoned volunteer sausage 

sizzlers.  The proceeds of sausage sizzle sales offset club costs for council fees, 

permits and insurance; phew!   

 

 ÕɯÌÝÌÕÐÕÎɯËÐÕÕÌÙɯÍÖÓÓÖÞÌËɯÛÏÌɯËÈàɀÚɯÌÝÌÕÛÚɯand people from all clubs enjoyed 

din ing ÐÕɯÚÛàÓÌɯÈÛɯ/ÐÌÙÙÌɀÚɯ1ÌÚÛÈÜÙÈÕÛȭɯɯBaby Cody Fuller stole the evening, happily 

enjoying himself, making one of (hopefully ) many car club appearances. 

 

 
(Above: R12, Renault Clio & Peugeot 306) 
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(Above:  !ÙÜÊÌɯ"ÜÓÓÐÍÖÙËɀÚɯ7ÈÕÛÐÈɯ3ÜÙÉÖȮɯ&ÈÙÙàɯ*ÌÙÙɀÚɯƖ"5ɯȫɯ,ÐÒÌɯ!ÈÙÙÈÛÛɀÚɯ"ÐÛÙÖÌÕɯ#2)  

 

 
ȹ ÉÖÝÌȯɯɯ&ÖÖËɯÈÛÛÌÕËÈÕÊÌɯÈÛɯÛÏÐÚɯàÌÈÙɀÚɯ6ÖÎÚɯÕɯ%ÙÖÎÚɯ#ÐÚ×ÓÈàȮɯ8ÖÙÒ Park.) 

 

Christmas Lunch,Saturday 7th December 2013 
 

The "ÓÜÉɀÚ Xmas Lunch this year was a great success!  The Oatlands restaurant ȿThe Stablesɀ 

located the group in a fabulous large loft room upstairs which  members were able to occupy 

exclusively .  With g reat flair their  Christmas tree hung upside down  and along with  French 

decorations down the long table , the atmosphere was set!  Members enjoyed French 

champagne whilst waiting for everyone to arrive.  The weather was quite warm and a good 

number attended including newish members ; Ray Stone (to whom I È×ÖÓÖÎÐáÌɯÈÚɯ(ɀÝÌ totally 
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ÍÖÙÎÖÛÛÌÕɯÏÐÚɯÍÙÐÌÕËɀÚɯÕÈÔÌɯÞÏÖɯÊÈÔÌɯÈÓÖÕÎ too ɬ sorry Ray).  It was also good to see Anne & 

Randall Gray (minus Le Zebre but plus Renault Scenic) again and great that Peter & Chrissie 

Davson-&ÈÓÓÌɀÚɯdaughter Kathleen was keen to attend; making the Christmas lunch almost 

family like . 
 

The set menu included soup and a smorgasbord of beef and turkey.  There was plenty for 

everyone followed up by meringue with  strawberries and cream. Chef Jeanmarie GainotɀÚɯ

culinary  skills excelled! 
 

After the obligatory  end of year speeches from Vice President Trevor  Wise on behalf of 

President Col Fuller; lucky door prize s were drawn with help from Rhonda Mortimer & 

Secretary Lisa Febey.  The winners wer e Kathleen Davson-Galle, Anne Gray and Rip Shield! 

 
(Above: Another Xmas bites the dust!) 

 
(Above:  Club  Sec., Lisa Febey & Kathleen Davson-Galle winner of a lucky door prize. ) 




























